CASE 3457: Application of Kern County
nd Company for special pool rules —
for the CHAVEROO-SAN ANDRES POOL.
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600 CALIFORNIA STREET
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94108

(415} 397 4100

September 29, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
e State Land Office
Sante Fe, New Mexico

l Re: Case No. 3457

Applicatirn of Kern County Land

Company for special pool rules,

I Roosevelt and Chaves Counties,
New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We find that the following corrections should be made in the transcript
of Case No. 3457, heard by the NMOCC on September 1&, 1966;

page 4, lines 1 and 7: Edward P. Burtchaell
page 7, line 10, 6th word: "pi™ instead of "high"
page 7, line 17, 1lst word: "type" instead of "tight"
page 7, line 18, 3rd word: '"pi" instead of "high"
page 9, line 17, ist word: "pi" instead of "high"
{ page 10, line 18, 2nd word: "after a" instead of "of"
page 15, line 5, 3rd word:; "+150" instead of "150"
page 16, line 10: insert the word "depletion" between the words
"pressure" and "is"
‘ page 17, line 1, 8th word: "location" instead of "spacing"
; page 18, line 1, last word: '"developed" instead of "broken"
; page 18, line 9, 5th word: 'from" insiead of “"below"
i page 25, line 14, Tth word: 'type" instead of "tight"
page 28, line 15, Tth word: “testified" instead of "testify"
page 29, line 5, 11th word: "weeks" instead of "wells"”
page 29, line 17, 3rd word: “six were 40" instead of "64O"
page 33, line 12: insert the word "declinz" between the words "a'
and "ecurve"
page 39, line 12, 6th word: 'question" instead of "yes"
page 54, iine 16, 3rd word: "Mr. E. P. Burtchaell" instead of
“Mr. A. P. Virgil"

Yours very truly,
S i

O
g g:fb\<5?. ESEEA&J\5< c,k?\as,/ngga

C ;f'/.:
?<// - , E. P. Burtchaell
e e ; Manager, 0il Production
RS G and Engineering
JLT: sk

ce: Mr. James Sperling




GOVERNOR
i : JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

| State of Netw Mexico

®il Qonservation Tommission
L s , LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
F ~- 1 GUYTON 8. HAYS A, L, PORTER, JR,
- MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. O, BOX 2088
. SANTA FE
i
Septembexr gc, 1966

!
\ Mr. James E. Sperling Re: Case No. 3457

; ~ Modrall, Seymour, Sperling, Roehl & Order No.___ R-3120

3 Harris ' Applicant:

;! Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 466 KERN COUNTY LAND COMPARY

Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Bnclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-

mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

decge 9

A. L. PORTER,
Secretary-Director

iy

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs O0cC___X

Artesia OCC__x
Aztec OCC

OTSER Guy Buell, Richard Morris, Ronald Jacobs, Ivan D. Geddie~‘—w7

Pete Hoffman, Paul Meek and Bob Baker
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-

& THE PURTOSE OF CORSIDUKING:
=
p ALl Mg, 34587
Oriier o, R-317J0

CARYLICATION OF fERN COUNIY LAXD COMPANY

TFOR LwRECLAk P00L RULES, RUQGEVELY aARp

CHAVES CQOIMTIRE, WEs BREXCO,

QRUER _OF_THE COMALSSEION :

3 |
’ (BY $BE COMIZISSION:
i : This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Sgptamber 14, 1066
ik at Santa Fs, New fMexicy, beicrs the 0il Counservation Comission of.

Ncw Mexico, hereinafter refexred to as the "Commiesion.”

; NOW, on thie_ 229d  say of September, 196%, the Commission,
}a guorum being px aaont, aa:ing considersed the testiwony presentad
‘and the exhibits receivad at said hsariscg, and leing fully advieed !

yin the premises,

FINDS ¢

3 (1) That due public notice having bezn given as required by
-law, the Commission has juriscdiction of this cause and the subject
‘matter thereof.

lﬁ\ L'\ TP T W

1 .
LS AAT AT RPPai nty Land Company secka

BIVALINT WU ALY ¢

5the pronulgation of spociax rules and regulations for the
Chaveroo~&an Andres i'oci, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, Hew
‘Mexico, including a provision for SO-acre proration units and
ifixed well locations.

R e s e

‘ {3) That the applicant has not established that the wells
+in the Chaveroo-San Andres Fool can efficiently and economically
drain and develop 20 acres or that the establishment of special

che drilling of unnccen:ary welln. avoid the augmentation of risk
‘arising from the drilling of an excessive number of welles, prevent |
~reduced recovery which mignt result from the d8rilling of too few
wells, or otherwise prevent waste or protect correlative rights.
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CASE No, 3457
Ordexr No. R-3120
{(4) That the subiaect applicarion ghonld ha danied.
IT IS THEREFORE ORDLERED s
(1) That the subject application is hereby denjed.
(2) That jurisdiction of this cause iz retained for the
antry of such farther orders az the Comnission may dusa vaces~
sary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
 designated, !
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
A. L. FORTER, Jr., Mhesber & Secretary |
|
i ;

iesr/




DOCKET: REGULAX PE
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\RENE - WEDHESDAY - SEPTEMBER 14, 1966

OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 L.M., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,
SANTA =, NiwW MEXICO.

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for October, 1966.

T (2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for

b October, 1956, from thirtemn prorated pools in Lea,

[f' Eddy, and Reosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Consideration
- of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties,

l : New Mexico, for Ocrtrober, 1965.

CASE 3455: Application of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corporation for division of
an =il posl ints two pools and 0@ special rules [Or e€acii, Kio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
division of the Puerto Chiquito-Callup 0il Pool into two separate pools,
being the East Puerto Chiquito-Mancos 0il Pool and the West Puerto
Chiquito-Mances 0il Pool. Applicant further proposes that the present
temporary 160-acre proration units for the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup 0il
Pool be made permanent for the proposed East Puerto Chiquito-Mancos 0il
Pool and that temporary pool rules for the proposed West Puerto Chiquito-

- Mangcos Oil Pool be adopted, said rules to provide for 320-acre proration

K units in said pool for a period of three years. Applicant seeks an

i; - administrative procedure whereby interference tests could be conducted

in the proposed West Puerto Chiquito-Mancos 0il Pooi, including a pro-
vision for allowable transfer among wells.

This case will be continued to the Wovember 16, 1966, hearing, and the
present temporary rules will remain in effect until that date.

8 CASE 3456: Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for an unorthodox Qil well
’ location and a non-standard oil proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
ﬁ: Applicant, in the above-styied cause, seeks authority to drill its Bowers

"A" Federal Well No. 17 as a development 0il well in the Ogallala reser-
voir. Said well to be located 1815 feet from the South and Eagt lines
of Section 30, Towrship 18 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
///-' and to have dedicated to it a 20-acre non-standard oil proration unit
- comprising the S/2 of the NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 30.

\ CASE 3457: Application of Kern County Land Company for special pool rules, Roosevelt
\ and Chaves Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the Chavaroo-San Andres

: Pool, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico, including a provision

F‘ for 80-acre proratior units and fixed well locations. Applicant proposes

: that the first well on an 80-acre unit in sections lying west of the
township. line between Townships 33 East and 34 East, be located in the
NW/4 or SE/4 of the governmental quarter section and that wells drilled
east of said township line be located in the NE/4 or SW/4 of a governmental
quarter section.

CASE 3458: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for the
extension and redesignation of certain pools in Lea County, New Mexico:

a) CHANGE the name of the North Vacuum-Devonian Pool to the Mid-Vacuum-
Devonian Pool.
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September 14, 1966, Regular Hearing

b) EXTEND the Bough-San Andres Gas Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 East, NMPM
SECTION 14: GSE/4

¢) EXTEND the Lazy J-Pennsylvanian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: . NW/4

d) EXTEND the East Mason-Delaware Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: NwW/4

e) EXTEND the Midway-Abo Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: N/2 and N/2 S/2
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September 12, 1966

New Mexico Oil Conservation Cundni 33380
State Capitol
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

This is just a note to inform you that | am supporting the 80 acre spacing
rule for the Chaveroo field in Roosevelt County, New Mexico.

| am the owner oi acreage which is comprised in part of the SE/4, Section i3,
SE/4, Section 24, T7-7S-RD32E.

Very truly yours,
JACK GRYNBERG"AND ASSOCIATES

/Jack Grynber

/

JG:mk s Sgp 18 B g
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September 13, 1966

Governor Jack M. Campbell, Chairman
L Land Commissioner Guyton B. Hays, Member
Director A. L. Porter, Jr., Member
3 New Mewvico Qi1 Conservation Ccommission
' P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Chaverco-San Andres
80-acre spacing.

Gentlemen:

As an owner of royalty in Sections 6 and 19,
Township 7 South, Range 34 East, N.M.P.M., Roosevelt
County, I object to the granting of Kern County Land
Company's application for 80 acre proration units in
Township 7 South, Range 34 East. In my judgment, the
correlative rights of one royalty owner are not going
to be adequately protected.

Certainly, very clear and convincing proof
should be given before the Commission could look
with favor upon the application Kern County has filed.

T Respectfully submjtted, .
/

@ e

George H. Hunker, Jr.

GHH: ca
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Mobil Oil Corporation . 0. 80X &%

t MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

O

[SF ]
September 12,7966
2

* Mr, A, L., Porter
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P, 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

CASE NO. 3457 -~ APPLICATION OF
KERN GOUNTY LAND COMPANY FOR
SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR THE
CHAVAROO-SAN ANDRES POOL

ROOSEVELT & CHAVES CNTS, NEW M®=XICO

Dear Mr, Porter:

Mobil 0il Corporation, as the owner of substantial acreage in the vicinity
of Chavrco-fan Andres Pool, concurs in and recommends approval of the appli-~
cation of Xe.m County Land Company for special rules, The drilling of
future wells on a pattern consistent with their drairage capability will
minimize waste of economic resources and allccation of allowables on the
basis of developed acreage will protect correlative rights,

Yours very truly,

!
/;;;;/' ; 5 77?;/42QZ27, <
M'J’/f c'ﬂ,{ (\ (’/\/( %
Ira B, Stitt, Jr,

Division Operations Engineer

r

PWK/wt
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICQ

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION .
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: :

CASE No., 3235
Ordex No. R-2902

APPLICATION OF JOSEPH O. WALTON
TO REMOVE AND MARKET OITL FROM THE
OGALALLA FORMATION, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o*clock a.m. on April 14, |
1965, at Bobbs, New Mexico, Lefore the Oil Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.,”

NOW, on this 4th gday of May, 1965, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premisges,

FINDS:

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Comruission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Joseph O. Walton, seeks authority
to remove and market oil from the Ogalalla formation in Section
30, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New
Mexico, without restriction concerning the method of operation
or quantity of oil recovered.

(3} That the applicant proposes to recover crude oil from
existing water wells completed in the COgalalla formation and
water wells to be drilled and completed in the Ogalalla formation
in said Section 30. ’

(4) That the Ogalalla formation in said area contains
fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer and that
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CASE No. 3235
Order No. R-2902

the presence of crude oil in said formation may constitute a
hazard to said water supplies.

(5) That the Commission lacks jurisdiction to determine
who has the right to recover said crude oil or the title to said
crude oll but should authorize the recovery and marketing of said
crude oil in order to pravent waste and protect fresh water
supplies designated by the State Engineer.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDEREN:

. (1) That crude oil may be recovered from existing water
wells completed in the Ogalalla formation and water wells to be
drilled and completed in the Ogalalla formation in Section 30,
Township 18 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That said crude oil may be marketed provided Commis-
sion Form C-104 has been filed with the Commission's Hobbs Dis-
trict Office stating the name of the seller, the name of the
transporter, the amount of o0il to be scld, and the location of
the water well from which the o0il was recovered.

(3) That each person or persons recovering crude oil under
the provisions of this order shall keep a daily record of the
amount of o0il recovered from each water well, and shall file a
monthly report, in duplicate, with the Commission's Hobbs Dis-
trict Office stating the amount of oil recovered and the amount
of oil sold from each water well during the month.

(4) That the Commission will not determine who has the
right to recover said crude oil or the title to said crude oil.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman

. GUYTON B. HAYS, Member
SEAL

esz/ - A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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LAW OFFICES OF
JOHN F. SIMMS (1885 -1954)

;. R.MOGRALL ~ ~
SAMES B SPERLING MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLING, ROEHL & HARRIS AUGUSTUS T. SEYMOUR
(907-1965

JOSERPH E.ROEHL SIMMS BUILDING ( )
GEORGE T. HARRIS, JR.
DANIEL A.SISK F. 0.80xX 466 TELEPHONE 243- 45! .
LELAND S.SEDBERRY, JR. . ¥y . . ’
ALLEN C.DEWEY, JR. ALBUQUERQUE, NEwW MEXICO 87103 | ARE CODE 505
FRANK H, ALLEN, JR.
JAMES P. SAUNDERS,JR.

— - Py ) U
JAMES A, PARKER August 16, 1966 2 fen YT Gt 0
HENRY G.COORS G0 hiuw

JOHN R.COONEY
KENNETH L. HARRIGAN
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State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

_ I enclose herewith, in triplicate, Application
of the Kern County Land Company for adoption of Special Pool
Rules for the Chaveroo (San Andreas) Pool, Roosevelt and
Chavez Counties, New Mexico, to provide for 8U-~acre drilling
and spacing units and for cil allowables based on such spac-
ing, and request that this matter be set for hearing before
your Commission.

Very truly yours,
JES:fm

-
\ > ,
;%mes E. Sperling
cc: Mr., Jack L. Tindall

Kern County Land Company




JEFF D ATWOOD {883-12601

ROSS L MALONE

ATWOOD & MAL-ON E CHARLES F MALONE

RUSSELL D. MANN

LAWYERS FAUL A COOTER

BOB f. TURNKER
ROBERT A.JOHNSON

F. O. DORAWER 700 JOHN W, BASSETT, JR,
TELEPKONE 505 822-8271
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BLiLDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
a8gaol

September 6, 1966

Mzr. A. L. Porter, Secretary o
New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission _'b%

P S <pe
Stace ua;&d Oiflce

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: State -wide Hearing, September 14, 1366

Dear Mr. Porter:

For Pan American Petroleum Corporation, we enclose our Entry

of Appearance in Case No. 3457.

Thank you and with regards,

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD & MALONE

CFM:md

encl.
cc: J. K. Smith (2)




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

e - IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

; KERN COUNTY LAND COMPANY FOR SPECIAL ol BER o
= POOL RULES FOR THE CHAVEROO-SAN ANDRES  No. 3457

POOL, ROOSEVELT AND CHAVES COUNTIES,
;‘ NEW MEXICO.

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone, of Roswell, New Mexico,

hereby enters its appearance in the above styled cause as co-counsel

with Guy Buell, Esquire, of Fort Worth, Texas, for Pan American
Petroleum Corporation.
DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 6th day of September,

1966.

ATWOOD & MALONE

oy il Dthome

Post Offzce Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico




TELEPHONE LA 6.C586
AREA CCDE 214

ADAM K. GRAFE ASSOCIATES, INC.

o
od
ONSULTING ENGINEERS o2
CONSULTING ENGINEERS =
==

3900 LEMMON AVENUE
DALLAS, TEXAS 75219

August 22, 1966

G 3T

New Mexico 011 Conservation Commiccion

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We are in receipt of a letter from Kern County Land Company
advising that they will seek 80-acre spacing in the Chaveroo-San
Andres Field, Rooseveit and Chaves Counties, New Mexico.

You are well aware that all oil development to date has been
on 40-acre spacing and in excess of 200 wells have been completed
on 40-acre spacing.

As a producer in the Chavervo Field, we cannot agree that the
reservolr experience of Kern County can be arbitrarily expanded to
represent the field as a whole with any degree of accuracy. The
nistory of well completions to date reveals anything but homogenous
reservoir conditions for the field. We also have serious doubts
that & reservoir that required fracturing for successful comple-
tions can be adequately drained on an 30-acre spacing.

We cannot oppose Kern County's desire to develop their holdings
on 80-acre spacing. However, we do oppose their application for
a factor of 2.00 for allowable purposes for 80-acre proration units.
We feel that a factor of 1.25 for proration purposes should be suf-
ficient incentive for Kern County to test the validity of their
theory. We would further propose that this 1.25 factor remain in
effect for a period of one year after which the case could be re-
opened and facts be re-examined whether Kern County is justified
in a 2.0C factor or whether their spacing should be reduced to 40
acres.

‘ SRR ; S Sincerely yours,
SRR ORIGINAL SIGNED BY IOE H. WARREH, J..
o {,;17~ Joe H. Warren, Jr.

‘ KET Moy,

cc: Kern County Land Company %\ZL‘
~ il
Jt-

JHWIr:kg
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TENNECO OIL COMPANY + P. 0. BOX 1031 + 1800 WILCO BUILDING”S MIDLAND, TEXAS 7970i
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August 31, 1255

New Mexico Cil Conservation Commission

N o Dy ONRA
P . s —— -

santa Fb, Hew Mexico
cn:  Mr. AL L. Porter, Secretary
RE: GSpecial Kules and Rezgulations

Chaveroo-3an Andres Pool
Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We have received and do suppor: The proposed special rules and regulations
=3 . P - sy 1 ~ . =
for the Chaveroo-5an Andreés Pool as set rforin by Kern County Land Company.

Yours very truly,
TENNECO OIL COMPANY

@L/f%x

. W.e lang
Distrlcu Prouucnlon Superintendent

RLL:pt
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011 Conservatiocs:: Commission

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention:

Gentlemen:

Mr. A. L. Porter

350
oh

/.
'

v
st
.
ot

-
.
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August 25, 1966

PG~6

Chaveroo (San Andres) Field
Chaves & Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico

Re:

Please be advised that Sunray DX 0il Company has review-
ed the Special Rules and Regulations to be proposed by Kern
County Land Company for the Chaveroc (San Andres) Field in Chaves
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

As an operztor in the subject pool, Sunray requests
that the 0il Conservation Commission adopt the rules as proposed

. by the applicant.

RCS/rwd

Very truly yours,
SUNRAY DX OIL COMPANY

(e bl D Ftiu

William R, Loar




WWIL PRODUCTION & DEVELOPMENT

1846 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona 85719
Telephone 624-3485

August 19, 1966
2o/

Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr.

New Hexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Proposed 80-aéve sbécing
by Kern County Land Co.,
Chaveroo Pool: SH5 N Hexigo, «u

Dear Mr., Porter:

We have been advised that Kern County
I.and Company has before the Commission a proposal
for 80-acre spacing (well spacing) in the Chaverco
area,

Please be advised that Geror 0il Ltd.,
1962 is in accord with 80-acre spacing, as signified
by our wells in Section 19, We are presently
drilling in Section 27 to conform with the 80-acre
pattern,

Your consideration of the proposal will
ve greatly appreclated,

Very W
}
guilt” f/ éh@

or 0iI\Lt4., 1962

jp a




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXJCO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF KERN COUNTY LAND COMPANY FOR
ADOPTION OF SPECIAL POOL RULES
FOR THE CHAVEROO (SAN ANDREAS) - 7
POOL, ROOSEVELT AND CHAVEZ CASE NO. 5 T
COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO, TO PROVIDE St
FOR 80-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING

UNITS AND FOR OIL ALLOWABLES

BASED ON SUCH SPACING.

APPLICATION

Comes now KERN COUNTY LAND COMPANY, a corporation authorized
to do business in the State of New Mexico, hereinafter called "“Appli-

cant”, and states as follows:

Applicant is the owner of interests in and is the operator
of certain wells producing oil from the San Andreas Formation in
the Chaveroo Pool in Roosevelt and Chavez Counties, New Mexico,
which said pool has been previously designated by this Commission
and is governed by statewide rules relating to spacing and allowables

as adopted by this Commission.
11

Special pool rules and regulations should be adopted concern-

ing the drilling of o0il wells in said pool and the dedication of

w0
0
"
[i}]
(4]
(1]
'-

thereto and the production therefrom. A proration unit should

be established consisting of two Quarter-Quarter Sectlons com rlslng z%/
eighty (80) acres, more or less, withgy g;ydrille in Sectlons lying

Wast of the Township Line between Townships 33 East and 34 East to be
located in the Northwest Quarter or the Southeast Quarter of a given
Governmental Quarter Section and as to Sections lying East of that

Township Line, the spacing pattern should consist of wells to be lo-

cated in either the Northeast Quarter or the Southwest Quarter of a

given Governmental Quarter Section.




ITI

The horizontal limits of the Chaveroo (San Andreas) Pool
constitutes a common o0il reservoir and the geological and engineer-
ing data pertaining to the San Andreas Formation indicates that
one well will efficiently and economically drain the rccoverable
oil in place in said Formation underlying an area in excess of
eighty (80) acres. A drilling and spacing unit for oil wells

drilled to the San Andreas Formation should be composed of two (2)

qn:a r¢o rerriza

nartor—-gqua

Survey containing approximately eighty (80) acres. #alo oilwell

ables for said pool should be based on eighty-acre Spacfig.
Iv

The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein
requested is necessary for the orderly developmnent of a common
source of supply in said pool as the same is now constituted or may
later be extended. The establishment of such drilling and spacing
units will protect the correlative riéhts of all parties affected,
will prevent waste, will eliminate the drilling of unnecessary wells
and will promote the recovery of oil from said pool in an efficient

and economical manner.
v

The rules herein recuested should be promulgated on a temp-
orary basis and the Commission, on its own motion, should provide
in said rules for a further.hearing approximately twelve (12) months
from the date said special rules are adopted to consider additional
information and engineering data following further development on

eighty-acre spacing.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this matter




be set ftor hearing after due notice as prescribed by law and upon
such notice and hearing, Applicant requests that the Commission
issue its Order establishing special pool rules for the Chaveroco
(San Andreas) Pool providing for 80-acre drilling and spacing units
and for oil allowables based on such spacing, and that the Order

provide that said rules be temporary subject to review in twelve

u; (12) months, and further provide for such other matters as may be

pertinent following hearing.

.,
DATED this /(7 " dav of Auaqust. 1966.
A% \ a

KERN COUNTY LAND COMPANY

By Its Attorneys:

MODRALL SEYMOUR SPERLING ROEHL & HARRIS

. ?&/Q/M

ttorneys for Appfligant
ost Office Box 46

200 Simms Buildin
Albuguergue, New Me~ . co




CLARENCE E.MINKLE
W. €. BONDURANT, UR.
S.8.CHRISTY Iv
LEWIS C, COX,JR.
PAUL W, EATON, UR.

- : CONRAD E.COFFIELD

RSN - ~ MICHAEL R.WALLER
W.R.HUGHES, JR.

; Gentlemen:
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Encls.

HAROLD L.HENSLEY, JR.

We return herewith Exhibits 1-8,
borrowed from you by our Mr. Clarke; these Exhibits are in
connection with the Kern County Land Co.

Law OFFICES
HINKLE. BONDURANT & CHRISTY
SO0 HINKLE BUILDING

ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO 88201

el

November 15, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Yours very truly,

D

We thank you for the use of these Exhibits.

MIDLAND TEXAS OFFICE
521 MIOLAND TOWER
(918) MU 3-460)

OF COUNSEL:HIRAM M, DOW

TELEPHONE 622-65%10Q
AREA CODE 505
PosT OfFFiCcE Box 10

inclusive, which were

application to the
NMOCC for 80 acre spacing in the Chaveroo Field (Case No.
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o EXHIBID L S
. CCC CASE 3h5,
9/1L/56
4
= ) RESERVOTIR DATA i
e CBAVEROO SAMN NIDRES POOL
S CRAVES & ROOSEVILT COUNTIES, N.M.
DISCOVERY:

Champlin #1 Hondo State
Completed 3-20-55 )
IP: Svabbed 148 ROPD and 2 BWPD; 2% API, GOR - 810
PRODUCTION:
July, 1966 .. .. .. .. .. .. 239,000 bbl oil (avg. 7,700 BOPD)

ce te e e ee aa 88,000 bb) water (avg. cut 27%)
“r et e+ e+ .o .. 178,000 KCF gas (evg. GOR 750 cfpb)

Cumlative thru July 31, 1966 .. 1,234,000 bbl oil
.. 443,000 bbl water
.o 951,000 MCF gas

DEVELOFMENT :

At September 1, 1966 - 228 wells completed

FORMATION CHARACTERISTICS:

Porosity .. .. .. .. .. o
Permeability .. .. .. .. . .
Reservoir Temperature .. .. oo
Original Reservoir Pressure .o

FLUID CHARACTERISTICS:

Saturation Pressure {Assumed) ..
Formation Volume Factor se e
Solution Gas-0il Ratio o s
Fluid Viscosity se  es  ee e
0il Gravity e ee ae es e
Solution Gas Gravity, Air = 1.00

6.9%

1.8 ma.
0L F
1415 psig

1415 psig
1.22 bbl/bbl
430 efpb
1.8 ecp

25 API

0.82

| SEFORE 14E
O CONSERVATION Com,

S nts Fe, New M xico
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N EXHIBIT 5
Ol CONLEAVATION 7 tAAISS NMOCC CASE 3657
< l SION 9/__11*/66 :

S ontu Fe, Newe M «i.e
df?‘?’z o EFohibie No.. 5—

i —

INITTAL BOTTOM-HOLE PRESSURES
RECORDED IN
Original Reservowr Pressure — 141Sesig NEWLY COMPLETED WELLS

CHAVEROO SAN ANDRES POOL
CHAVES & ROOSEVELT COURTIES, N.M.

!

@ -+ /50

£s19

Pe+ 150' X PROD.
DATE WELL psig BEL.

2/9/65  Champlin #1 Hondo State 115 0
7727/65 Champlin #1 Leuck Fed. 14CO 16,000
8/11/65 Champlin #4 State 32 1348 26,000
9/11/65 Champlin #6 State 32 1310 43,000
11/21/65 Champlin #1 State 5 1375 120,000
2/18/66 Shell #1 CV State 1298 320,000
3/16/66 shell #2 CV State 1320 410,000
8/6/66  KCL #8 Federal 23 1267 1,300,000 est. .
8/26/66 KCL #2 Federal 22 1320 1,500,000 est.

| | l | |
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MMOCC CASE 3457
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.- ' EXHIRT? &
’ ) N/Oi(} 2..:3}: 45T
9/14/6
PROPOSED

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
CHAVEROO-SAN ANDRES POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Chaveroo-
. San Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one mile of
RS the Chaveroo-San Andres Fool, and not nearer to or within the limits
SURM of another designated San Andres pool, shall be spaced, drilled,

i operated, and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and
- Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the Chaveroo-San

] ‘ Andres Pool shall be located on a standard unit containing 80 acres,
' more or less, consisting of the N/2, S/2, EfZ, or W/2 of a single
governmental quarter section; provided, however, that nothing con-
tained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a
well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the unit,

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an
exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing
3 ‘ - when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit compris-
' ing a single quarter-quarter section or lot. All operators off-
setting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the
application by registered or certified mail, and the application
shall state that such nctice has been furnished. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers
from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an
objection to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4, The first well drilled on every standard or non-standard
3 unit in the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool west of the line between Range
’ 33 E and Range 34 E shall be located in the NW/4 ox the SE/4 of a
governmental quarter section; and east of the line between Range
33 E and Range 34 E shall be located in the NE/4 or the SW/& of a
governmental quarter section. Each well shall be located within
200 feet of the center of a governmental quarter-quarter section.

N

RULE 5., The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to the
footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously
drilled to another horizon, provided the well will be located no

BEFORE THE
OIiL CONEERVATION COMMISSION
S.nta Fe, New Mzxico y
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nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary of the unit. All opera-
tors offsetting the proposed unorthodox location shall be notified
of the application by registered or certified mail, and the applica-
tion shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application upon receipt of written waivers
from all offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an
objection to the unorthodox location within 20 days sfter thc Secre-
tary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard preoration unit (79 through 81 acres) in the
Chaveroo-San Andres Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional
factor of 2.00 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is
more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the operatocr may
produce the allowable assigned’ to the unit from the wells on the
unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall
bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the Chaveroo-San
Andres Pool as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80
acres.

NOTE TO RULE 4: This change in pattern-~location description becomes
necesgsary because of the short section along the
west boundary of Range 34 E. The regular diagonal
80-acre spacing will be maintained.
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1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256.1294 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. PORTER; We will také up Case 3457:

MR. HATCH: Application of Kern County Land Company
for special pool rules, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New
Mexico.

MR. SPERLING: James E. Sperling of Albuquerque
appearing on behalf of the applicant. I wculd like to request
the indulgence of the Commission while the rather numerous
exhibits are being marked and while they're being placed on
the wall, if I may.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir. Prior to that time I would
like to call for other appearances in the case. Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
Guy Buell,.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris.

MR. MORRIS: I ‘'am Richard Mor:is of Seth, Montgomery
Federici and Andrews, Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing for

Midwest 0il Corporation.

Kerr-McGee Cecrpcraticn. G-e-d-d-i-e, Geddie.

MR, JACOBS: Ronald J., Jacobs appearing for Skelly
0il Company.

MR. PORTER: Any further appearances? Mr. Geddie,
nobody ever spelled your name like that in an oil group,

do they?




PAGE 3

MR. GLDDIE: ©No, sir, that's the reason I spelled

b4
¢}
- § it for you, They always want to know if I'm kin to John Paul.
F4
[+
v
§ MR. PORTER: Mr. Sperling, you are asking for a few
~ — v o
N r ¢ . Chd
N . i 3g | moments while you post the exhibits?
LN = s 33
. z wx
- - g 52 MR. SPERLING: Yes, and have the exhibits which
L @y B g2
p - = &
& §§ will be presented to the Commission marked by the reporter.
. - 8 23
F L g ez MR, PORTER: We will take a ten-minute recess,
Ly : E hd
SRR S ¥ (Whereupon, a recess was taken,)
T2 %g MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order. Mr.
[N ) S ez
[ x ~
— g &° Sperling, before you proceed with your testimony we have a
a 2 3
] 4 g; g 9% request for one more appearance,
a o
t ) R LI
> % ogé MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, sir, Mr. Commissioner. Pete
= g8
. = % iE | Hoffman on behalf of Champlin Petroleum Company.
as g EE
- » =g . . .
1 MR. MEEK: Mr, Commissioner, Paul Meek appearing

for Sun 0il Company.
MR. PORTER: Paul Meeks?
MR, MEEK: Meek,
MR, PORTER: Mr, Sperling.
N ; MR. SPERLING: Mr. Commissioner, we have one

witness, Mr, Burtchaell,

MR, PORTER: Would you have him take the stand at

the end of the table, please?

(Witness sworn.)
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_ - 4
¢ EDWARD P, BURTCHAELL
o
= % called as a witness, having bheen first duly sworn, was
o
g examined and testified as follows:
o - S e
»: - es 2’ §§ DIRECT EXAMINATION
S = ¥y 3%
a - g g% BY MR, SPERLING:
§ T~ ; §§ 0 Would you state your name and place of residence?
; SR LA
 :3 % ;f A My name is Edward P, Burtchaell; manager, oil
- ]iy g %% production, Kern County Land Company, San Francisco, California
. v %3
;; % g% Q What is your position with Kern County Land Company?
N w *z
R % gé A Manager, oil production, and engineering.
g‘ [ -gé g §§ 0 In connection with the performance of your duties
10 L]
: , jé; ; éé for Kern County Land Company have you had occasion to study
z =23
: x g; ,g E% the Chavaroo field as designated by the 0il Conservation
; f* = 5 EF Commission on behalf of your company?
- A I have.
[
ty Q And in the course of such study have you collected
i information and data relating to this reservoir?
- A Yes,
'
— Q And this data and information which you have
f" collected you intend to present here tcday in support of the
- application filed by Kern County Land Company?
- A I do.
0 Mr, Burtchaell, in order that we may proceed with a
} - _ minimum of interruptions so far as I am ccncerned, and in order
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that your testimony will have continuity, IA;;uld appreciate
it if you would refer to the exhibit in the course of your
testimHny which, insofar as possible, will proceed without
interruption from me and making reference to exhibits which
have been marked by the reporter and will become a part of the
official record of this commission hearing, assuming the

entry into evidence of the exhibits.

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1, 2, 3, 4, 3 6-A, B, C, D, Ey

r, G, H, 7 and g8 were marked
for identification.]

Q (By Mr, Sperling) First of all, 1 would like to ask‘
if you have testified oOn previous occasions before this
Commission.

A I have.

o Then vOur qualifications as an engineer are a

matter of record before the Commission?

) Yes, they are.
Q Wwill you then proceed, Mr. Burtchaell, with your
testimony? |
A At the start, in view of the fact that some 230

211ls have been completed in the Chaveroc-S5an Andres field
and we are now requesting an go-acre spacing allowance for
future development wells, which request may seem to be

understandabkly a 1ittle late in the life of this field, I

beiieve it would be pertinent to very briefly review the chain |
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of events which occurred which led the Kern County Land

company to make its proposal for 80-acre spacing,

First of all, it's significant to realize that two wells
were drilled in the field prior to discovery cf the field.
pan American drilled in 1962 their New Hope Unit 1 here in
section 23, and in 1963 Kern County Land Company drilled a well
in Section 22, Both of these wells are deep test drilled
to the Bough "C" sand, which were unproductive and were not
considered worthy to complete in the San andres. So these
wells were abandoned, There's also a possibility that a well
down here --

MR. PORTER: Would you refer to that by section,

A Section 9, Township 8, Range 32 East, Chaves
County, New Mexico. This well was completed, maybe about 100
barrels, and was plugged, I want to emphasize this, because la
on in our testimony we will show that the producing
characteristics of the San Andres at Chaveroo are such as to
cause us to file this 80-acre spacing requirement.

Again, I want to emphasize that two wells were drilled
through the pay and were plugged. The field was actually
discovered by the Champlin with their Hondo State No. 1 in
1965, This is some two years after the Kern County Land

Company drilled andé abandoned our New Hope Unit No. 1 in

Ler
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Section 22, Th;s well also was a é;;p test drilled éo the
Bough "C" gand to apout 9100 feet and was plugged back and
made a successful completion in the San Andres, which then
led to the development of the Chaveroo field. I believe most
people are familiar with the general geology and the
characteristics qf the San Andres zone, but just to highlight
them, I would like to show on Exhibit 1 our interpretation of

the regional structural characteristics of the field.

PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

We have contoured here, and I hope you can see them, a

marker which we call the pi marker which is a characteristic

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TCSTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

marker within the San Andres zone about 500 feet from the top.
As you can see, the structure is a monocline, it dips to the

south, and this is typical of so many San Andres fields.

1120 SIMMS BLDG, & P.O. BOX 1092 e
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SPECIALIZING IN:

There's no particular high in the field, no structure, just a
monocline that's generally going to dip.

In Exhibit 2 we have illustrated here what we call a
type log of the San Andres pay in the field. We have shown
here this pi marker which is a point of correlation across
the top; then we have divided the so-called pay zone into three
general zones which we call P-l, P-2 and P-3. These zones are
generally separatad by an anhvdrite band in here ané in here,

(indicating). Wells in the field are completed usualily

thronghout these, most of ths wells are in P-2, There are

some that have perforated the P~1, some have perforated the
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z pP-3, some have perforated all three., This log is of interest,
- z , , .
g and one of the key points we are trying to show is the very
v
§ erratic and streaky nature of the pay intervals within the
- 0
o % 5o
o . e =z San Andres.,
% - H i%
;« - o3 E §§ On this movable oil plot we have shown in the outline in
p - i 33
Tt 2% red the total porosity of the zone. The y=llow is what is
i 30 “ 39
_ é ;f called the interpretation of the movable oil. The bluve is what
e 283 is supposed to be the interpretation of the water porosity,
oo ¢ 83
s % % | The oil zone then apparently is in here and in here,
E T N‘
’ = 5 ;5 (indicating), and you can see the streaked nature of the pay.
| ~ '@ 8 o%f _ .
3 L B= & «3 We find this in every well we have completed, and I am sure
= ‘ '>\ z .~§ .
: a , 2% it's true of every well in the field.
e f——d z :Z
— LR 3
AR - 3= The pay is not a solid section of limestone saturated
= & £8
- with oil, Instead, it's characterized by streaks of porosity
t
5 in which the o0il is found. We have confirmed this general
% é
. ‘ appearance of the pay zone by the cores we have taken and the
f‘ ' cores we have obtained from other operators, This is a plot
- of permeability, and then again you see the streaked
g — - permeability through this intexrval.
%?* ' Over here we have plotted the porosity and again we get
§> the same streaked porosiiy,bands cf poroeityv through the pay
b zone, As far as the fluid content goes, I don't think it's
determined yet just exactly whether this zone is always wet
or always oil-producing, Some operators have completed in
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here, they have made what appear ﬁo be 0il wells. There's a
possibility that communication can exist through this thin an-
hydrite zone behind the casing, and actually the o0il is coming
out here, but we can't prove that.

I believe in a general sénse that this type of pay is
somewhat characteristic of the San Andres you find throughout
the Permian Basin that is a dolomite section that has so-called
shingles of porosity. The shingles as you go updip can go
from water to oil to gas and vary throughout the field. To
illustrate the continuity of this apparent pay zone as we have
designated P-1l, P-2, and P-3, we present as Exhibit 3 a cross
section which we have drawn from this area clear down into
here so it dissects the field in a southwesterly direction.

MR. PORTER: 1In other words, drawn from the
northeast to the southwest?

A That is correct. Again we have shown the so-called
pi marker here, which is the point at which this Exhibit 1 is
prepared on; we have shown our picks of these, P-1, P~-2 and
P-3 with the anhydrite zones being between. As you can see,

in most of the wells it shows up very nicely on the log in

What we are attempting to show here is that in our
opinion there is a general regiona®! correlation across the

field in the porous zones in which the ~il is produced. The
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' 2 dark intervals in here in these varticular wells are the
o
z
- : intervals that this well is completed in. See, this Champlin
[*3
. v
o , § well was completed in P-2., This one is in the P-2; these,
- Ll o i
g R
p - g ¢9 you get wells that go up to P-1, P-3, Same situation here,
e > T
: 55 same situation here.
- § g
£ §§ Alongside these wells on our cross section, wherever
* <8
§ * = available, we have also shown the available core data, and you
‘ % §§ again can see the streaked permeability and streaked porosity
g &3
. 2 & | which we believe is characteristic of this field. We see it
! = g,
- — £ 2. here, we see it over here again. The important thing we are
= a = g3
] E; § 2% trying to show with this exhibit, that you can correlate
== EI g . .
a> , a: porosity zones across the field.
= I 2
§§ E s In Exhibit 4, which we have not placed on the board, we
,‘ . = § =¥
= have a summary of our reservoir data that we have obtained in
g S the field. As a matter of interest, the discovery well, the
; e Champlin State Hondo No. 1 was completed March 20th, 1965.
a It was completed on an initial potential of 148 barrels a day,
L, swabbing after a 2500 gallon acid treatment. The monthly
f' R ) production as of July 1566 for the entire field was 7700 barreld
;» per day, for a total of 239,000 barrels for the month. Water
: production is now averaging 27% for the entire field.
-~ Remember now, the field was discovered in 1965, March,
this data is as of July 1966, approximately one and a third
years later. The produced gas, as near as we can determine,

10—
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and our figures are now tied into gas plant figures which

have just commenced to be obtained in the field, the total gas
production from July was 178,000 MCF, giving an average gas-oil
ratio for the field of 750 cubic feet per barrel.

The cumulative production through July 1966 was
1,234,000 barrels of oil, 443,000 barrels of water, and
approximately 951,000 MCF of gas, Again, as of September 1,
1966 there were 228 wells completed in the field and four to
five rigs are now still drilling.

Based oﬁ an analysis of 23 wells, the average porosity
for the total of “Zones 1, 2 and 3 is 6.9%. The average
permeability is 1.8 millidarcies, In our analysis we used a
porosity cutoff of 4% and a permeability cutoff of ,1 mds,.

The original reservoir pressure, which point we'll get into
later on, we have determined to be 1415 pounds per square inch,
Now, based on two bottomhole o0il samples which were
obtained on our leases of Pan American, we have determined

that the initial saturation pressure was at the initial
bottomhole pressure ox 1415 pounds, The initial formation
volume factor was 1.22, and the initial sclution gas-oil
ratio was 430 cubic feet per barrel,

Let me emphasize that the initial solution ratio was 430,
the July 1966 average produced rétio for the field was 750,

The total production has been about a million and a quarter




Sy

DR

| S
[~
[~}
=
'
o
ao
=
| -
<
ad
-

SPECIALIZING IN; DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SiMMS BLDG.

e P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EASY ® PHONE 256.1294 @ ALBUQUERQUF, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 1?

barrels, so the solution ratio ﬂ%s now inéreased from 430 to
750 in about one and a third years of production. We think
this is significant to demonstrate that depletion is occurring
in the field at a rather rapid rate,.

I might very briefly describe what we interpret the pay
zone to be, Based on our visual analysis of the cores that

we have obtained on our wells and cores we have seen on

streaks and honey-combed with minute fracture planes, We
see the fractures in the cores,

Now the one very significant point we would like to
make in regards to the San Andres zone in this field as
compared to what I call a normal San Andres situation, is that
the matrix porcsity, the matrix area of the pay zone, the
interval between fractures outside of vugs does not have any
measurable porosity or permeability. In other words, the
core data that we have analyzed indicate that the porosity
outside of fractures and vugs is very, very low, and there is
practically no permeability whatsocever, In our experience
normal San Andres type zone,some 80 to 85% of the total oil
in place is contained in a matrix porosity. It's our opinion
that in a normal San Andres field the oil is produced by
bleeding from the matrix rock into fracfure systems whereby

it is produced at the well bore.
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in this casc We have some evidenc? that this matrix
area or volume is practically nothing. This leadgs to a supposi
tion or a fear that the actual oil in place available for
recovery will be low, because we do not have the pank of oil
contained in the area surrounding the fracture system. In
general, then, these conditions I have described were the
conditions which existed in the field at the time the Kern

County Land Company commenced our development operations in

the field

-

. Due to some internal problems We were obviously
a late developer in the field. ]
our operations commenced in May 1966, Or one year and
two months after the field had been discovered., We proceeded
obviously to attempt to catch up as fast as we could. We had
some 25 offset obligations that we had to meet, sO we moved
in one rig and two, then three, and proceeded drilling at a
rather rapid rate. At the same time we started to collect
what reservoir data we could,
Our initial drilling was confined to our inside leases,
just to illustrate in here. We were rimmed by offsets and

L= A

illing in here and we jumped up inn here and here,;

and so forth., As we moved out from this so-called inside B
location, as we moved out to the outer edges of the field,
at that time we began to get evidence that pressure depletion ’
was occurring in locations beyond a 40-acre spacing pattern.
|
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we had scattered pressure data we obtained from other
operators that had indicated that the pressure was declining
in the field., We had evidence that gas-cil ratios in other
operators' wells was increasing at an alarming rate. We had
also rumors that many wells in the field were unable to
produce their 40-acre allowable after only one year of
production. So obviously this picture, then, indicated to us
that perhaps the field did not contain the characteristics and
would not have the recovery that we had originally anticipated
at the time we started our drilling campaign.

In order to verify this we thought it necessary to run
what pressure data we could to see whether or not we could

verify that bottomhole pressures werc declining at the rate

..... o

we thought they were, Tc¢ assist us in this problem, on
August 15th, 1966 we submitted a letter to all the operators
in the Chaveroo field requesting their support in our efforts
to verify the reservoir conditions at Chaveroo. We requested
reservoir information that they had and we informed them at
that time that we were plannin- to file for temporary

spacing rules for 80-acre spacing in the field, We sent this
letter to 36 operators, We received nine replies, and out of
the nine seven operators were good enough to send us what

data they had,

So then we proceeded to study what data we could get
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and det

ermine whethey OT not pressure

depletion had cccurred in recently drilled areas in the field.

Now, to jllustrate what we determined, 1 refer you to

Exhibit 5. What we are showing here is a plot of reservoir
pressures at +150 foot datum point plotted against umulative
oil production from the Chaveroo field. The red dots have the
pressure points that we have determined to pe the most reliable

ones available to us at this time.

The first five points are extrapolated and calculated

ct

puildup pressures aken fron drill stem tests. The remaining
four are actually puildup pressures taken in shutin wells.
Now, 1 think it's siqnificant to show that the jpnitial pressure
No. 1 here, which we have determined to be 1415 pounds, was
taken in the discovery well Hondo gtate No. 1 prior to its
completion. RemembeX that this well was arilled as 2 deep
test. AS they went through the gan Andres zones they Were
fortuitous anough toO take three drill stem pressures. One

of these veé have determined to be quite reliable, and we
extrapolated this pressure puildup to arrive at our pressure
point of 1415 pounds. So this we have set in our opinion as

initial pressure in the Chaveroon field.

|
1

Point No. 2 was taken in the Champlin Lauck No. 1
Federal, taken in July of 1965, scme four months after

discoverys. The field at that time had produced a total of

- ///
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16,000 barreis, which isn't Qeff ﬁuch.
Now, to illustrate the significant points in relationship
to the develeopment of the field we have Exhibit 6, which is
labeled 6-A to 6-H., This orange area here is the area of the
field that was developed at the time this point was taken.
You can see now that we had some three, six, eight wells had
been completed in the field at the time that the pressure
was taken in that well there. It's significant to show that
this well is a stepout well. 1It's not within the developed
area, it's an outside area, so we feel that if pressure
depletion is occurring, that we would see it in a well like thi+.
The pressure we measured was 1400 pcunds, indicating at

that time some 15 pound drop in pressure. In August 1965, or a
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month later, Champlin No. 4 State 32 well produced 26,000

barrels. Again the field had progressed to this point, the

h pressure we measured was in that well there of 1348, it's a

stepout well, but notice now that it's offset by-three producers,
Ee.

so0 it has three drainage points on it and still on 40 acres the
e . The next wae Champlih No. 6 State 32, taken in |

September, a month later. The field had now produced 43,000

barrels of o0il, the field had grown to this size. Again we

had an edge well, again we had a well surrounded by two

producers, The bottomhole pressure at that time was 1310

pounds, indicating approximately a 105 pound drop in reservoir
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pressure that occgégé;hih a 40;;;;;miocat;§n that had not
previously been drilled,

We proceeded on and on November 21, 1965 some two months
later, the field had produced 120,000 barrels of oil. We
still had a drill stem pressure in this Champlin No. 1
State 5, Again notice that it's a stepout well offset by one
producer and one diagonal producer. The pressure here was
1375, or still 25, 40 pounds below initial pressure,

In February of 1966 we obtained from Shell Cil Company
a buildup pressure on their No. 1 State CV. The field at
that time, now, had produced 320,000 barrels of oil. This
well, again a stepout well, the pressure that we calculated
from buildup was 1298 pounds or approximately 117 pounds drop
from initial pressure.

In March of 1966, a month later, we obtained from Shell
0il Company a pressure on Shell No. 2 CV State well, which is
a buildup. The field had produced 410,000 barrels of oil.

We now notice one of our key points. We have a well with a

maximum buildup which is 160 acre spaced from any nearest

|_J

producer. These wells were taken on initial completion.
We had a situation, we're 160 acres removed from production and
vet the bottomhole pressure was below initial pressure.

Now we move to the Kern County Land Company activity,

in August we ran a buildup pressure in our Federal 23 No. 8 well
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The fieid héd n;w produced 1,300,000 barrels. It had developed
to this particular size. The well in question is located in
here, it's an infill location. The pressure that we
recorded was 1267 pounds after bhuildup, again substantially
below the initial pressure of 1450 pounds.

The final point here to illustrate this drop in pressure
which has occurred is a well we deliberately drilled,

Federal 22 No. 2 well in a spot that we hadn't drilled kefore,
a spot 160 acres from the nearest production. There had been
no production essentially from this area. Now, we are in an
undrilled area 160 acres removed. We went ahead and took a
buildup. We had excellent results and calculated a pressure

of 1320 pounds. The field, we estimated, produced at that time
abort a million and a half barrels, here again, some 95 pounds
below initial bottomhole pressure.

From this information we concluded that pressure
depletion was obviously occurring over the 40-acre spacing
rules in the field. To really verify this fact of pressure
depletion occurring beyond 40 acres we then went back to our
Federal 23 No. 8 well, located here; we flowed the well at
fairly high rates for a week. Ve shut it in and we left it
shut in up to now, It's still shut in.

We ran a buildup bottomhole pressure and we got this

pattern. We got an idea of what is our extrapolation some 22
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we caught it as

was Exhibit 7.

' Q Now,

was to be held?

A Yes,

e

Q po you have 2 copy ©of those
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! . Y_days hetween that point and that point. The T corded pressure

s exactly the same as at that point, put then
e at September gth and measured it again the

starting to decrease. Notice that the offset

wells are on production during this whole period, SO we felt

that probably this thing, this history was coincidental, that

it cawe pack down.

1t does jllustrate;, and quite conclusiVely, that
production from offset welis is more than capable of draining
over 40 acres of spacind. mhis well will continue to be
shut in, it will continue to decrease; and we fully anticipate
that the pressure will continue to decrease.
Q Mr. purtchaell, for the record 1 think it should be

pointed out that the last exhibit to which you were referring

A I'm SOrry- That is correct.

in connection with the letter which you have

referred to as having been circulated among the operatoxrs in,

1 believe august of this year, aid you at that time submit

rules for the consideration of the operators

and this commission at the time the hearind on the application

we did.

proposed rules in
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exhibit form?

A Yes, I do,

0 Marked Exhibit 8, I believe?

A Exhibit 8,

Q Would you please summarize, without reading, since
they are a part of the exhibits, the provisions contained in
the rules which are being proposed by your company?

A All right. Before I summarize the rules I would
like to emphasize at this time that the intent of these rules
is to allow those operators who desire to do so the right to
drill their future wells on an 80-acre spacing pattern with
the appropriate allowable being assigned. Those operators
who desire to continue to develop on a 40-acre pattern'should
have that right, We are not intending to restrict any
operator in his drilling preference, We do believe, however,
that if 80-acre spacing is adopted, that in order to minimize
future excepticns to the rule that some pattern of development
should be followed.

The Rule 1 is the standard statement of the spacing
rule, Rule 2 sets forth an 80-acre unit, and we have
specified that the 80-acre unit can be the North Half, the
South Half, the East Half or the West Half of any governmental
quarter section., In other words, you can put it where you

want, We also have a sentence there "that nothing contained
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well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the unit."
Rule 3 just grantsg the standargd rights to grant

exceptions to the Spacing rule. Rule 4 is the rule in which

of the 33 Township Range, what we are Tecommending isg

Northeast and the Southwest, This area here east ¢of the range

line has an odg section., There is a loss in one quarter
section through here, In order to prevent inequities, then,

we have switched Our spacing and have said that tha spacing

will be the Northeast ang the Southwest,

If that is followeq You would come across the line, you

would still have your diagonal pattern., That'sg the reason

for the small change in 4,

In Rule 5 we have put in the standard eXception to the
footage requirements, ang Rule 6 is the provision that an 80-acre
spacing unit will be granted a Proration factor of two.

Q Do these particular rules have any present precedent

insofar as pPrior Commission action is concerned, Mr, Burtchaell?

It's my understanding that almost identical rules, with the
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A That 1is cofrect.- I might just elaborate briefly,
The reason for the proposed pattern that we have picked, is
we tried to minimize as many exceptions as possible in the
field as highly developed as this, and we tried to conform
what the future there mignt be to what little pattern there is
in the past,

There are two wells drilled this way and two drilled
here, There is some semblance of a pattern, though small,
there is still some, We tried to fit in the pattern as best
we could with what had happened in the past.

Q I take it from the testimony that you have presented
and the rules which you have proposed, as well as the content
of your application, that what you have said in essence is
that this field should be developed on 80-acre spacing pattern
where possible in order to prevent the unnecessary drilling of
wells and in order to prevent economic waste, is that a fair
statement?

A That is correct, I believe, just to summarize, we
believe we have proven to our satisfaction that reservoir
drainage was occurring beyond the existing 40-acre well tracts,
In view of the low order of porosity and permeability
development in the field, the characteristics of the streaked
pay with these in the pay section, the fact that many wells,

in fact at the last count we had 28% of the wells now completed
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in the field are Unable to Produce a 4g acre allowable; to us

that's indication of depletion. The increased gas-o0jl ratiocs

f Propose an 80-acpe Spacing ryle,

O Do you have anything further to add, Mr, Burtchaell?

Burtchaell?
MR, SPERLING: Excuse ne,

0 (By Mr, Sperling) Were these eXhibjtg Preparegd by

A Under my Supervision,

MR, PORTER: If there are no objections, the

(Whereupon, Applicant’s Exhibits/
1 through g Were offereg and

/ admitted jinp evidence, )

/ MR, PORTER Does anyone have 2 question of the

/ witnegg?

MR. GEDDIE. I have one Question, jif I might,

MR, PORTER Mr, Geddie.




CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. GEDDIE:

0 It is the intent of your rules that the operators
can drill an additional well on an 80-acre spaced tract if at
sometime in the future they feel it is feasible to drili a
well at that time?

A It is, At that time it would also go that he

would get 40-acre allowable,

E 243.6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
6-1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, KEW MEXICO

Q Now, we will have many units that have pattern,

e

let's say non-standara lecations, initially,wﬁat provision has
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A I'm sorry, at the time we wrote our letter »p
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August 15th we mentioned there that it was our
any well drilled and completed at the time the

would be automatically granted an exception to

intention that
order is issued

the spacing

rules,

MR. GEDDIE: I see, Thank you, sir,

MR, PORTER: Mr, Nutter,

A o CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr, Burtchaell, what type of a reservoir do we have

here? What is the structure, or just what is the nature of

this?

A We believe it's a monocline with porosity streaks,
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porosity pinchout or stratigraphic pinchout of porosity

intervals with a monocline structure.

Q We have a monocline and then the development of the
pay occurs as you have development of porosity and permeabilityi

A That is our opinion.

Q I notice in studying this pool that there are numer-

ous instances in which wells with extremely high potentials
come in and are possibly offset by wells with low potentials.
The difference betwecn these potentials is of such magnitude
that I don't believe we could call it pressure depletion or
the depletion of the reserves in the neighborhood. To what
would you attribute this wide variation in potential?

A Well, in one sense it's easy to explain. If you
notice, to come back to this type log here, we have testified
and believe that this pay, and let's talk about the P-2, is
contained with thin streaks of porosity in which we have
rovable oil. Now, if vou would perforate just opposite each
of those thin streaks and you would concentrate vour frack
treatment or your acid treatment so that instead of being
dissipated over that interval with four holes per foot, which
many operators have done, if you put from 12 to 15 to 20
holes total but locate your holes opposite where you think the

oil is, then I think you will get the wells.

Now, that is the program that the Kern County Land
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in with substantial higher initial araductivities in our
surrounding wells, That's the technique we use. We use a
limited entry frack technique. We put from 12 to 20 holes
depending on where we determine the movable 0il to be in the
pay zone.

MR, POKTER: You think this is the basic reason
for the difference in potential is this method of completion?

A That is our opinion., Now, obviously with the
permeability pattern you have jt's also true that wells will
vary in the streaks of permeability and porosity they will have
but we think that you can confine your treatment into what per-
meability you happen to have in your particular well, you will
obtain a better well than if you just attempt to complete over
the total interval haphazardly and let the frack treatment go
where it may.

Q (By Mr, Hutter) Do Kern County Land Company's

wells all have the same potential?

A All the same? -

8] Yes,

A Numerically, no. They vary from 200 to 600 barreis
a day.

0] Would this be a matter that's the result of the

method in which you completed those wells?

y every case we have come ‘

|

|
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A We believe in dgdeneral that ou; higher initial
productivity are due to our completion technique, yes. There
are many cases, I don't have them speéifically, we can get them,
we have ofiset very low productivity wells, the logs look the
same and so forth, and we come in with a much higher well, our
wells are all top-producing allowable without any effort.

Q I know of one instance in the pool where a 30-
barrel is offset by a 40-hundred barrel potential, do you think
a magnitude of this nature would be a result of a method of
completion?

A No, not exactly; but we do know that porosity and
permeability streaks can vary drastically from well to well.

We can correlate them, as we have attempted to do in a
general sense, but in our study of other San Andres Fool, not
only in New Mexico but Texas, to me it's common to have
extreme variatiocns in porosity and permeability. I can't
explain it. It may be a combination of a very low order of
porosity and permeability development in that well and the
completion technique.,

Q I notice in your direct examination you used
phrases, "streaked nature of the pay," "bands of porosity,"
"shingles of porosity," "streaked porosity." You weren't
limiting these variations in porosity and permeability to a

vertical condition, that is also horizontal?
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A I am sure tnat is correct.

Q 1f you have such variation in going from one 46-acre
location to the next 40-acre location, is there «n increased
possibility cf having more variation in going from an 80-acre
location to the next 80-acre location?

A I think so, ves.

¢) Is there a possibility when you increase the
potential by variation in spreading out the drilling pattern
of possibly even missing some of these zones of porosity anad
permeability?

A Well, it's possible. I think the evidence that
futes it, or at least is in our favor to date, is the fact
that the pressure information we have furnished here indicates
that pressure depletion is occurring over wide areas. If the
porosity or permeability varies, as I testified, it is a matter
of whether it disappears completely between two wells., It
can go from two foot to ten feet and back to two., So long as
there is a channel or method of commurication between one

11 move.

fie

point and another, however small it may be, 0il w
It must be something of that nature, because I have
shown when we went into this well here, which is over 160
acres away from its nearest producer, we got substantial
evidences of pressure decline, which means that fluids must

have been migrating across that field., We had attempted up
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here., we can't nresent thiae data at thig time hecaunce we
don't have it, but we drilled that well as a real stepout to
get this information again. We have been unable to complete
the well. It's still making about 20 to 30 barrels a day and
we haven't got our load oil back after about three weeks, so
we weren't able to bomb the well. We intended to.

This was a key well in the north, but as you can see
from the pattern, we had the Shell well here that had draw-
down, we have wells here with drawdown and wells over here
with drawdown. They all show drawdown. We haven't found a
case and this doesn't mean there can't be, but we haven't found
a case of pressure data that didn't indicate drawdown over a
40-acre pattern.

The majority of these exhibits, the six series of exhibits,
however, indicated drawdowns of wells which were offset by
40-acre rather than 160-acre or 80. Two of them were 160 and

the other six were 40,

o) Which showed communication as far as 40 acres were
concerned?

A Correct.

Q When yvou do have a reservoir of this nature with

bands of porosity and shingles of porosity and variations in
porosity and permeability, both vertically and horizontally,

would you agree with me that the likelihood of the porosity
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completely fading out increases with the distance in which ‘7

the wells are drilied apart? In other words, the likelihood

of fadeout of pay increases with the increased distance?

A Well, I don't like to agree, I like to rather --

Q it is a fact, however, though, isn't it, Mr,
Burtchaell?

A I rather like to think of it as it disappears as

we reach the limits of production of that particular zone, and
we haven't seen any particular streaks that disappeared
completely; you may be right, but we can correlate across the
field and we can roughly correlate different streaks,

Now they come and go and they go up and down, and whether
this one can be this one, it's anybody's opinion, but in
general we seem to see that the porosity is cofifined in the
zones, it stays as porosity, but as we approach the edges, then
it goes out, Now, whether it goes out between, say, this

well and that well, we haven't seen it, certainly it could,

0 Your cross sections don't show any offsetting wells,
do they?

A Offsetting?

0 Yes, sir, direct cffscte to each other.

A The diagonal, It's this well here, that well,

that well, no, there are no offsets,

o} No direct offsets?
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A No,

Q We can't look at a cross section and find that a
pay of any given zone is continuous from one well to the next,
this can't be shown hy one of those exhibits?

A Well, we think we can show that it extends beyond
that offset, For instance, this porosity streak here, I mean
it looks like it's that porosity streak., It looks like it's
that porosity streak, It's fuzzy here, but here it is again,
I can't say it is the csame, but it certainly correlates
roughly as being in the same interval, and perhaps it is the
same, certainly you can see themn,

0 You can correlate the red zone, the P-1 zone from
one well to the next and clear across the pool and you can

correlate P --

A Yes,

0O -- P-2 from one end of the pocl tc the other, and
the P-37?

A Yes,

0 But specific zones of porosity, I presume these

little black areas are the interval of perforation?

A That is correct, Here is a zone of porosity, See
it right there in this well? Now there is the same zone, there
an apparent zone which looks like it's the same, it's the same

interval down., Now here it is here, or here is a zone of

is




-

-~
.y f

\
oA o v
SRV

i

&
LI

—
aQ
aQ
=
]
e~
Qo
—
| —
(-]
o
hy —

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG,

® P.O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-669) & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1209 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 254-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 32

porosity which looks like you would correlate it today.

Q It*s not as thick in this third well?
A No, it varies, Here it comes back in again. 1iIt's

thicker here, It's thinner here, it's fairly thick here, and
it looks pretty good here; here it is here. Now I am not going
to say it is the same, but certainly it correlates the field
the same,

Q That's the main section of porosity that appears
in that P-2 zone?

A Correct,

o] You didn't mention any figure as far as estimated
reserves under these tracts are concerned, Mr, Burtchaell,
Do you have any idea of the reserves under a 40-acre tract?

A I have an opinion, ves, sir,

0 What is that estimate of reserves?

A About 65,000 barrels per well,

Q That's per 40-acre well?

A Per 40 acres., It's an opinion, We have no

evidence to supstantiate it.

Q Is that based on your average porosity of §,9%?
A That is correct,
Q What thickness of pay were you assuming there to get

65,000 barrels?

A Well, actually we went to a recovery in terms of
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parrels per aé;é;nggﬁéigholwrbﬁth§, ﬁarreiéwﬁer acre 1is

what we are using in this field. put we had hoped , ana one

of the reasons for nur request for temporary rules, 1is in the
coming year to attempt to establish these factors: We have
started a program of core analysis and thin section and that
sort of information +o analyze what we can get our hands on

ro verify whethexr Or not the oil is primarily contained in
these very thin streaks OT whether there is oil throughout the
interval that we may hope to get.

Obviously as the field continues toO produce Wwe will have
more leases and more wells that may go on decline. It may be
that a decline curve analysis will give us somz Z2lue. Right
now with the problemns they have had of running oil, you are a
little reluctant to go© to the well production and believe them
wholeheartedly. We know there's problems in running the oil.
so an indicated undey production may not be real. But novw
that the pipeline ijs in and operating. in time the problem should
improve.

Q 1s the pool far enough along in its 1ife that you \
would be able to determine what the drive mechanism is here?

A Wwell, it's certainly jndicating it is, but with the

cut now averaging 27% for the entire pool in just a year, You

are in a quarter production, 1 wouldn't make the statement,

though, that it is a water drive. We do see lois of water, but
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again some of the problems we think are completion problems,

the way the wells are completed, that there are zones, for
instance, like we would interpret this to be wet, it is open,
in a lot of wells they make water. Well, is that water drive
or not? I would hesitate to say now.

Q This water production does occur across the pool as
a whole, most of it confined to the southwest corner of it?

A Yes, That's where most

C

£ this activity is.

Q Now, the GOR decline, and it would appear to be a
solution gas?

A It appears to be that way.

Q What recovery were you assuming in figuring your
1500 barrels per acre?

A I didn't carry it that way. Just an experience
factor in the San Andres that 1500 to 2,000, 3,000 barrels per
acre is a good figure. With what we saw we wanted to go on
the low side. We have just said in our own shop 1500 barrels
with the idea that we will change it as the facts dictate.

At this time we have not made a precise calculation of reserves.

Q Are you acquainted with the Vacuum-San Andres Pool?
A Yes, sir.
Q That's similar to this pcol in this regard, is it

not, that you have a water production, you have a water drive,

but it's confined to one end of the pool?
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o - I
A Correct.
0 And the other end of the pool peing the east end

is probably a solution gas drive?
A Correct, I think it'’s understandable that the

San Andres can do that to get back to the so-called shingles
theory, there doesn't have to be exact rerdationship between
all of this, We find in Slaughter we ttet intermediate water
that have no relation to bottom water and things. I think it's
the streaked nature of the San Andres, We are finding
examples in this field of gas pays; not bij yet, but there's
certainly some evidence that some streal's up in here may have
gas.

Q Gas and no o0il?

A No o0il, very little oil, We have some wells
that we have heard about that are very high ratio which we
couldn't explain by derletion to that extent,

Q If this pool is similar enough to the Vaccum-
San Andres in reservoir characteristics, and if we can
anticipate future production characteristics, at least the
central part and the east part may lend itself to secondary
recovery at some later date?

A We certainly hope so,.

Q If we have the bulk of the pool developed on

cre spacing and go to secondary recovery at a
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later date the major part of the ficld is very well developed
and would be highly adapted to an 8C-acre five-spot waterflood
pattern, Now, 1f future development should occur on 80-acre
spacing, this would change the pattern as far as the waterflood
program is concerned?

A Correct, but I don't know if it would change it to
the detrimental point. 1It's entirely possible, and, of course,
information can be obtained to verify this and steps are

being made to do just that, that an

At an 80-acre pattern may not be |
any more detrimental than a 40 acre, There's no reason an
80-acre can't be flooded as well as a 40,
Q I kxnow of some cases,
A We are collecting core data and we are going to run
relative permeabilities and so forth and hopefully from that
information we may be able toc determine coverage and floodabilifiv .
i

v —awwilaR AL LT

and so forth. We do not have the data now,

0 But a uniform 40-acre pattern would not be possible
throughout the pool if a portion of it were developed on 40's
and the remainder on 80's unless you went in and drilled infill
water injection wells later on, isn't that trne?

A Yes, it would be true that it would not be possible,
I think the key point is, is it necessary? I mean, in other

words, if the figld can be adequately flooded or efficiently

flooded with 80's as well as 40's, well, what difference does
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it make? - -
0 1 see,
A To me it's a matter of what the reservoir dictates

vou have to do in order to obtain a maximum recovery, If it's
40, why then it's 46; if it turned out that 80 are satisfactory)
then 80-acre spacing is not detrimental to the flood, I

imagine in some instances that the previous development on

spaci i e Of t
secondary patterns on 80 acres, whereas it might be more
desirable to have a 40-acre pattern for waterflooding than the
80, but you have the 80 so you have to live with that.

Q That's correct,
A It's also conceivable that we wouldn't want any
flood pattern, We might want to line flood, The spacing
might be 1mmaterial on this, Like Adair and some other

pools may have a line flood, I don't think we are prepared to

say at this time what form of secondary recovery will be

required, if any, We don't know honestly,
0 Now, Mr, Burtchaell, under your rules that you

proposed, I presume that if we take the hypothetical case
where two men owned two leases and each lease is 80 acres, the
man who drills one well on that 80-acre lease will get the
same allowable and the same credit for his 80 acreg that the

man with the two wells on his 80-acre lease would get?
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a That is our hope.

0 In other words,

e

the man with one well is getting
as much credit for an undeveloped tract as the man with the
two wells gets for two developcd tracts?
A That is correct.
Q How many pools does Kern County Land Company operate
in New Mexico, Mr. Burtchaell?
A Let's see, the East saunders, and here,

are the

only two in New Mexico. Is that correct? And El1 Mar; we
operate that; three.

Q Well, in East saunders, I believe the company
asked for wider than the normal spacing pattern?

A 160-acre spacing, yes.

Q In Chaveroo they're asking for wider than the

normal spacing pattern?

A Yes.
Q Is this a characteristic of the operaticns of your
company?
A Yes.
Q That you are a wide spacing company essentially?
A I would say we're trying o maximize prefits. 1In

canada we drill on 320's and we testified there versus 160's.
It's a question of how we can make the most money, and in

this case we indicated low recovery and the depletion we see

L
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occurring, we think we can maximize profits by stopping l
unnecessary drilling of wells. l
0 But in two of the three pools that you are in in

New Mexico, they're either wide spacing pools or proposed wide
spacing pools?
A Yes, sir. ‘

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

CROSS EXAMINATION l

Q po you expect to recover as much oil from one well

on an £0-acre unit as you would two wells?

A You got to answer that question?

Q Yes, sir, I would like to have your opinion.

A I1'd say fieldwide, vyes.

¢} Fieldwide?

A Yes, sir.

Q That you would recover as much oil with half the

wells that have been driiled, for instance?

A Yes, sir.

Q We got 230. You think 115 wells would adequately
drain the area that has been developed thus far?

A Yes, sir, as far as the field geces.

Q Now, in otherx words, if you have one well on an 80

vou wouldn't be disturbed if your neighbcr drilled two wells
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on their 807?

- - A Two wells on their 80?
s ,:f-,-'
3 -
- ¢ A No, sir.
] N 0 You'd take your chances with your one well?
A Yes, sir.
- 0 Now, you mentioned or indicated that 28% of the

wellils are now marginal in the pool?
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%?. A Under allowable, ves, sir.

— Q If the Commission should grant your application, the
Qao

E; allowables as set for October would be 94 barrels instead of
j;? f the present 462

= I

~ =3 A Yes, sir.

s> 2

- . ) L.

Q Do you consider the wells in here rate sensitive,
would you cause waste by this increased allowable by pulling
in water or by any other means?

A No, I'm of the opinion that in a depletion drive
which we tentatively think we have, the rate is immaterial

- - _ to recoveries,
' Q To ultimate recovery?

A Yes, sir.

e Q Even down in the southwest part where you do have

considerable water production?

A Well, again, until it can be established that that
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i

water production is due to a water drive and not due to a
wet zone Leing opened in the well, I would have to say the
same conclusion, I don't have the experience down there, but
I would have to make that conclusion,

Q Now, I believe that you do say that your company is
giving some consideration at the time to secondary recovery,

although you don't know what the mechanism might be?

A No, sir,
Q What method?
A We are studying it along with Pan American, which

are partners with us, and we are running what core data we
can, We have obtained two bottomhole samples. We are
getting the cores, the logs, We are doing what we can at this

stage to try and find out,
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iave a gquestion of the
witness? Mr, Morris,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, MORRIS:

Q Mr, Burtchaell, I think you stated that the intent
of your proposed rules was to permit an operator that wished
to continue to develop acreage on 40's to continue that
development in that manner?

A That is correct, We have no intention to restrict

anybody from drilling how many wells he desired. All we're
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f asking is that

of drilli

those opcratorxs

that want the privilege

ng on 80's he allowed to do so with the appropriate

allowable assigned to the well.

Q

Have you given any consideration, Mr. Burtcahell,

to how your proposed rules would operate with respect to a

non-stand

Quarter O

northwest

Q

ard 40-acre unit comprising either the Southwest

r the Northeast
4 vou, you mean
-southeast to a

No, sir. I'm

operator wished to drill

unit.,

Q

A

40 acres only?
40 acres only.

Well, 40 acres

Quarter of a guarter section?

it wouldl be any problem, As I
if we changed our reguest from a
southwest-northeast?

assuming a situation where an

a well on a 40-acre non-standard

, he can drill, that's no problem,

Well, I call your attention to your Rule 4,

Yes, I know.

Which says —-—

It's been called before, Our intention in Rule 4

was when we talked units we meant B80-acre unit.

Q

Rule 4 also reters to non-standard units as well
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e e
something. We did not intend to talk in this case of a 40-acre

unit. The 40-acre unit, you have the right to drill now. We
don't have any intention of restricting that. We were trying
to say here that for an 80-acre unit that you would then drill
on this pattern, and again, I repeat, we think there should be
a pattern. We don't think that an operator should be allowed

to have his cake and eat it and drill anywhere he pleases,

would have no objection if additional language were added to
your Rule 4 to make it explicit, that in the case of a 40-acre
non-standard unit, wherever that 40 acres might be located,
that an operator could drill his well even if it were off
pattern?

A That is correct., We have no objection to any
40~acre spacing. We have no objection to any 80-acre spacing
really.

Q (By Mr., Morris) Concerning the temporary rules that

you +tav~ proposed, for how long do you proyose that they be

temporary?
A One year.
Q Do you have any estimate, just from a study of the

available locations and the apparently productive area of

this field, how many additional wells might be drilled within

the next year?
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A Well, as you can see from the mab, we have this
dry hole here, now we have just gone back into the Pan
American dry hole and have made a pretty good well. We have
high hopes that we can do the same here. We are now moving
out to 4rill here and 4rill here, so it looks like, and as
far as we are concerned now in talking about this area, that
Midwest and Kern County Land Company are in control of what the
development is, We fully intend to proceed with one rig on
an 80-acre pattern just steady, ten days, ten days, ten days,
just keep going.

Obviously we get a dry hole it's going to change it. We
see no reason why this field may not come in somewhere like
this and we can have a good 15 to 20 wells located in this
area. I can't speak for this area in through here. I'm
not familiar with what the conditions are.

MR. PORTER: You think the field does have
considerable development potential to the north?

A I'd have to say that. We're getting disappointment
here. We're getting gas and a 20-barrel a day well, but
certainly through this area, and we know that new discoveries
are made out here, as far as I am concerned it comes and goes
and you have the situation like this, I am not too familiar
with it, but obviously there's a pocket down here separated

from here, but as long as we keep drilling you have a chance,
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that's what we say in the oil business, Once you stop you
never know, We fully intend to keep going until we get shot
down, It's our intention to go up the line in 80-acre pattern
if we are allowed to do so, and I assume that Midwest would do
the same, I don't know if that answers your question,

0 (By Mr., Morris) Maybe my question had a little
different slant to it, Mr, Burtchaell, What I'm getting at,

with the available locations, and yvou say your company inten

ds
to proceed drilling these wells at a reasonably constant rate
in here, we are going to see a substantial number of wells
drilled during the next year, and during the time that you
propose that these rules remain in a temporary status, In
view of the extensive development that the field has already
seen and what it may see in the foreseeable future, would you
not agree with me that it might be a good idea to take another
look at these rules as soon as six months from now?

A Well, T don't see where it is material. Obviously
you can always infill drill, You can never go higher once you
have gone as close, Whether it is six months or a year, if we
can be allowed to drill on 80-acre spacing I don't see where
it's material whether we come back in six months or come back
in a year., The idea is we want to be able to come back, or
did T miss the point again? Certainly if we drill on 80's we

can infill drill if that's deemed necessary, but if we drill
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on 40's we can't erase +he well once we spend the money.

Q I assume; MY . gurtchaell, +he reason you are asking
for Lemporary rules rather than permanent rules at this time
js to have the opportunity to come back to this commission an< |

see whether the pool can be economically and officiently
drained on g0-acre spacing?
A That is correct.
Q and if the fielda will be substantially developed
\ within the next yeat, +hen your request for temporary rules l
is really 2 request for permanent rules at tnis time, 18 it

not?

\ A Well, if T make the assumption that it will be

developed in the year, yes. I don't know where it's going to
quit. 1£f 1 understand you. what's the point cf six months, |
or do you have a reason for wanting six months over a year
that I have nissed the point?

0 My point is this, Mr- Burtchaell, if the proposed
rules for any reason are not going to work oY geing to cause

hardship to any operator OF are goin

0

o impede development,
1et's say, pecause of the fixed location requirements, we'll

pe able to see that six months from now, will we not?

A Yes, but T don't see where the hardship, as we're
proposing them, any operator has the right to drill anywhere

he pleases. How if somebody wants to think that these should
S
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be developed oﬂ_éo{é, why he can také“;ﬁgmgfter it,
0] Let me make myself clear, Midwest 0i] Corporation
is Supporting your request for 80-acre spacing.
MR. PORTER: It's always of interest to the witness
that he does have support,
Q We did have Some concern, however, as to how your
rules would Operate. I think you have clarifiegd
With respect to 40-acre drilling, iioWwever, on the edge of the
pool, or as You approach the edge of the pool, we can conceive
of some restriction that would be caused by your fixeqd
location requirements of your rules, angd should it appear that
that is being an undue restriction, we would like, it might be
comforting to Us to know that yYour rules would be coming up
for reconsideration Six months from now rather than one Year,
That's my point,
A We have no objection to Six months, It's nicer
in Santa Fe,
MR. PORTER: I'11 relay that message to the
of Commerce,
MR. MORRIS: That's al1 71 have,
MR. PORTER: At this point T would like to ask if
anyone else desires to Present testimony or will present

testimony in this case, Mr. Geddie,
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VVVVV ;2 ROSS EXAI»’&IK\}A;I‘ION
BY MR. GEDDIE:
0 Your Rule No, 6 limits a standard unit to a unit
containing between 79 to 81 acres?
A Yes,
Q If you will refer to your map up here, you'll

notice that along the western tier of sections in Township 7
South and 8 South, 34 East, that all of them have a short
quarter section there,

A Yes, sir.

0 And that they all contain around 90 acres, or 90
something acres, I believe, if I remember correctly, so it
appears that some exception should be made for those, or some
allowance should be made for those units along the western
tier of that township,

A Well, we had flipped our patterns, you know, to
try to compensate, You are correct in the size,

0 They would, according to youf rules, they would
all be non-standard tracts and they should be set up as 90~

acre units?

A Because we have to file for exception to that
gituation,
o) I think they should be set up as standard because

they can't be formed any other way.
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A i see,

Q Under Rule 5 you state that exceptions will ke grant
administratively for topographical conditions, I wonder if we
can leave out the topographic and permit the Commission to
grant exceptions by the administrative procedure for any
condition, 1f you have an administrative procedure set out
there where you have to notify the-offsetting operators,

A Yes,

0 I don't know why vou would want to limit that to
topographic if the offset operators are in agreement with
the non-standard location, I don't know why it should be
limited to your topographic conditions,

MR. PORTER: Commissioner Hays would like you to
repeat your question,
MR, GEDDIE: All right,

Q (By Mr, Geddie)}) 1In Rule 5, the rule limits
administrative location exceptions or administrative non-
standard location, I guess is the way you would phrase it, to
topographical conditions, I don't see why it should be
iimited to topographical conditions, why it couldn't be
extended to location exceptions or non-standard locations for
any condition as long as the procedure set out in the order

is followed,.

A It's all right with us, I guess you are aware

bd
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2 that this area out here is a prairic chicken refuge,
Qe
) - & 0 Vhat is that again?
8
- - * v
o 5 A This is a prairie chicken refuge. We're all
4 -q."-‘ . — bv]
[
"‘ : g L) 1 .
b cr X &8 paying for the support of prairie chickens, maybe the topography
p [aoed g. 3 E
' B S 3; has somethinag to do with that. These rules were copied from
[ 2
£ g4
w S
= 8 3¢ another field, I don't think we intend to hang fast to the
oWy %23
Gy v <
z °%< exact language.
s x > e
o 3 L
R 5 S8 Q It might save some unnecessary Commission work?
¥ 2u
= =z A Yes,
) = X
; g
. £ 27 MR. PORTER: Mr, Glendenniug,
s gl
~ @ 9o g% CROSS EXAMINATION
= s =
] R e ;
vy : g2 | BY MR, GLENDENNING:
T = i gl
- o= = 12 Q I want to be sure I understand correctly, the
as 2 2¢g
B — 6 =2
reference to standard and non-standard refers only to propcsed
L |
80~acre tracts, If you want to drill an offset well on a
s
e _ 40-acre tract that would be a standard track* insofar as 490
t acres are crncerned?
LE ]
A Correct. That's our intention,
PR
= MR. PORTER: Any further guestions of the witness?
a If there are no further questions of the witness, he may be
L d
excused,
4 -— (Witness excused,)
1 ‘ MR. PORTER: If no one else has testimony to present
at this time we will entertain any statements or comments
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that you may have. Mr, Bueil.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, Pan
American has madé an independent study of this reservoir
separate ana apart from that conducted by the applicant, Kern
County Land Company, The results of our study were the same
as their studv, One well in this reservoir will effectively
and efficiently drain in excess of 80 acres., Of course, it's
easy to say that it's too late now to adopt rules for this
pool, My answer to that is that it is never too late to
adopt the proper rules for a pool, particularly when adopting
the proper rules in no way can harm or violate the
correlative rights of any owner of interest.

We were critically interested in that question because
we have some properties developed down to a density of one
well for 40 acres. We looked into that intensively and we
can see in no way how any owner of interest in this pool can
be damaged by the adoption of these rules, and Pan American
supports the adoption o< these pool rules.

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a statement they would
like to make?2 Mr, Geddie,

MR, GEDDIE: Kerr-McGee Corporation supports Kern
County Land Company in their application for spacing in the
Chaverco-San 2Andras Panl . Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New

Mexico, It is respectfully requested that the following be
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r-considered for inclusion in an ordgf éétablishing spacing and
rules for this field: rFirst, a provision granting an
exception to all wells with unorthodox locations which are
completed or drilling on the cffective date of the field rules
order, and secondly, @ minor rewording of Rule 5 to permit
administrative procedure to be used for all unorthodoX location
whether for topographic reasons oOT other reasons.
MR. BAKER: I am Bob Baker with the Atlantic

Richfield Company. Gentlemen, as you know, Atlantic Richfield
company has ljong been an advocate of wide spacing and as such;
in this case, supports Kern County Land Corpany in their
application for 80-acre spacing and 8h-acre proration units
and allowables.

Unfortunately, the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool has heen
\ developed to this point on 40-acre spacing and as such,

\ Atlantic Richfield Company feels that OF rators will be

(4"
@)
0

deprived of their rights if they are not allowed tO drill

i future wells in any order on an 80-acre tract. Fixed well
jocations for the first well on a standard d0-acre proration
unit as proposed will prevent this., We recommend that the
first sentence of Rule 4 be deleted entirely and have

substituted a sentence that reads "A well drilled on 2a

standard unit in the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool may pe located

\ on either end of the unit.
1
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L Atlantic Richfield company also feels that the proposal

to allow either of two wells on an 80-acre proration upit to

X produce the allowabhle in any proportion is a dangerous
— S
x 2 .
5% %8 precedcnt to set. This can create unnecessary perhaps
i .5 3 uneconomical, 4rilling to prevent drainage. We recommend that
[’ '.z.‘ gz\
E - =u:l .
ERS 3¢ the first paragraph of Rule 6 be changed to read "A standard
N [ w
[Sabe) h‘. E‘:’
wr g 32 proration unit (7¢ through g1 acres) in the chaveroo-S5an Andres
I 5. |
: .3- 3 1 : - :
” s g & pPool shall b€ zgsigned an go-acre proportlonal factor of 2.00
. g E:
< .
z %% for allowable purposes. In the event there 1S more than One
P § :‘:OE
g 87 well on an g0-acre proration unit, each well will be assigned
¢ 53
e ] 32 a proportional factor of 1.00 for allowable purposes and
i a L%
z gé produced as though it is @ well on.a single 40-acre non-
- 9 ;3_
~ 2~ .
\ T 3% | standard unit.
5 o8
S

MR. PORTER: anyone else want to make a statement? \

pid you have a statement tO make? \

MR. MORRIS: My, Porter, 1 think ve have already

made our position known.

Mr. PORTER: My . Sperling, do you have anything

further?
wR. SPERLING: No, we haven't.

MR. PORTER: My. Hatch, I believe you have some

\ communications.

1

#R. HATCH: communications from Tonneco: gunray DX,

and Heron oil Company . all of these\

Adam K. Graph, Associatiii‘—"—;—_——~ﬂ—-f*’#~—-f_‘~——ﬂ—;‘_‘~——J
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A O
2 have been in support of the applicant with the exception
; o ’
, — 5 i
3 Adam K. Graph supports the 80-acre spacing but would ask for an
1 0
v
§ allowable of 1,25 factor for proration rather than 2,00,
, - Y 9
-~ - > o
;f“ T 2 %8 Do you want these letters to be read?
3 — g &% .
- } £ ui MR. PORTER: No, they will be put into the record
p - 2y
§ §§ and included in the case file, Mr., Hatch. You have stated
} bt ¥ 23
. <3
e § * < that they are in support of the application with the exception
3 e
- 5 %8 of the difference in recommendations of the effect on the part
. w9 p
= &2 of one operator?
b g vz
I Z 5 MR. SPERLING: Mr. Porter, we do have one
. £ g%
S = & 9% | concurrence which was addressed to Kern County rather than to
Ch s =
] <
y . Z
a °: g2 the Commission which we would like to have as a part of the
- e 3 22! recora.
a> 8 g9
. — ==

% MR. PORTER: Would you indicate who that is?

. MR. SPERLING: Tom Brown Drilling Company. It's
addressed to Mr, E. P. Burtchaell, Xern County Land Company,
San Francisco. "As a working interest owner we are in favor
of the proposal to go to 80-acre spacing in Chaveroco, Signed
— o Tom Brown Drilling Company."

MR. PORTER: If nothing further in the case we will

take it under advisement,




e ¢ e T T T

v
5
- z 1 nDp B X
> ] oY e
| 5 |
‘ s U. e emmaI O C DACE
} r AL L LA Dbt
— 8 ——T L — \
PN o
be » v
AT o 2 K EDWARD B. BURTCHAELL
4 C.0 < wi
w7 i a z
b - ]
o - z pircct pxamination hy ™Mr. Sperling 4
3 o2 3 Cross Examination by vy, Ceddie 24
3

Cross Examination by Mr. Porter 3¢

CYoss pxaminaticn hy Mr. Morris 41
Cross Examination kY Mr. Geddie 48

o]

9

o]

E3

i

z

w

3 Cross Examination by per, Hutter 24
5

(¢}

F

<

*

3 Cross Examination Ly Mr. Glendennindg 50
3
2

——

ra ™

Z

£

% ARKED FOR OFFERED AND
¥ EYHIBIT IDENTIFICATION ADMITTED

H Lot - IDRONG 2 o

2

e

e

Applicant‘s

t -
, ;5
v ] 1 through 8 5 23

S'EClAlll!NG IN:
1120 SIMMS BLOG




fnhdy

<y

SRR

PEPeS
s

-Meier

——
(- =]
—
| —
<3
a
|

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMCINY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

® PO, BOX 1092 ¢ PHONI 243.6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, MEW MEXICO

1120 SIMMS BLDG.

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 25¢-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

race 46

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
} ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, tlotary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attachod Transcript of Hearing hefore the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

sroceedings, to the hest of ny knowledye, skill and ability.
Y ge, Y

Witness my Hand and Seal this 19th day of September, 1966
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NOTARY PURLIC 7
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967,




